Ref: A5284215

Ms Sonya Nicolaci Chief Executive Officer Human Rights Advocates Australia info@humanrightsadvocates.com.au

Dear Ms Nicolaci

Thank you for your correspondence of 18 January 2021 on behalf of NSW Transport employees regarding vaccination mandates. I am replying on behalf of the Premier and I have noted your comments.

As the matter you have raised falls under the primary responsibility of the Hon David Elliott MP, Minister for Transport and Minister for Veterans, it is appropriate that the Minister considers your correspondence and I have forwarded it accordingly.

Thank you for taking the time to bring this matter to the Government's attention.

Yours sincerely

Gabrielle Upton MP

Parliamentary Secretary to the Premier

CC: The Hon David Elliott MP, Minister for Transport and Minister for Veterans